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From the Principal 
Well, that’s the end of week 9 of this term! We have less 
than 3 weeks left of this term. Time is certainly flying! And 
we still have so many things on our calendar to do! 
 

Cultural Diversity Week and Harmony Day celebrations 
Cultural Diversity Week is a time to celebrate the power, 
influence and stories of Victoria’s rich multicultural 

communities. Harmony Day also celebrates the country's 
cultural   diversity and is a day of cultural respect for 

everyone who calls Australia home – from the traditional 
owners of this land to those who have come from many 

countries around the world. The continuing message of 
Harmony Day is 'Everybody Belongs,' which reminds us to  
celebrate the diversity within our school whilst working to 
remove barriers that still exist in the wider community.  

Thank you to everyone who wore a splash of orange or 
clothes that represented their culture on Tuesday. As a 
school, we were united and showed our support of all 
cultures that make up Australia. 
 

Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences 
Have you booked your Parent Student Teacher 

Conference yet? Only 35% of our Parents and Carers have 
locked in their conference meetings with Compass! Please 
log into Compass and book your appointment as soon as 
possible or visit or call the TWPS Office, if you require 

assistance.  
 

Attendance 

Did you know that the Department of Education currently 

has a targeted focus on student attendance?  
As of Friday last week, we have: 
28 students who have attended school every day. 
10.4% students who have missed up to 10 days of school 

this year. 
15.6% students who have missed between 10 – 20 days of 

school this year. 

25% of  students arrive late to school each day. 
 

Let’s work together to turn this around – having your 

child/ren at school is important to us.  
 

Daily school attendance is important for all children and 
young people to succeed in education and to ensure they 

don't fall behind both socially and developmentally. 
Children and young people who regularly attend school 
and complete Year 12 or an equivalent qualification have 
better health outcomes, better employment outcomes, 

and higher incomes across their lives. It is important that 

children develop habits of regular attendance at an early 
age.  

Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

Tues 
28  
Mar 

GRIP Leadership Conference  
(Leadership students only)  

Tues 
28 
Mar 

School Council Meeting  
Annual Meeting: ALL WELCOME 6:30pm! 

Mon 
3  
Apr 

National Day of Action Against Bullying  
SRC Fundraiser: Students bring  gold coin 
donation and dress up as SUPER HERO! 

Wed 
5  
Apr 

Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Students only attend school at the time of 
their conference meeting. 

Thurs 
6 
April 

Last Day of Term 1 
Whole school assembly 12pm 
(Easter hat parade will be held at the assembly) 

Mon 
24  
Apr 

Staff  Professional  Practice Planning  Day  
Students do not attend school 

Tues 
25 
Apr 

ANZAC Day PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Students do not attend school 

Wed 
26 
Apr 

First Day of Term 2: Arrive on time, ready to 
learn at quarter to nine! 

Thu 
 4 
May SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Tue 
13 
June 

Curriculum Day 3 
Students do not attend school 

Thu 
14 
Sept 

Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Students only attend school at the time of 
their conference meeting. 

Mon 
 6  
Nov 

**NEW** In 2023 students attend school 
the Monday before Melbourne Cup Public 
Holiday. 

2023 IMPORTANT DATES: 

out of 

TWPS families who have booked their conference:  

mailto:homastown.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au




School Photos 
Next term, week 2, Thursday 4th May is our school 

photo day. On that day students will need to be in 

their full school uniform. More information will be 

included in next week’s newsletter. 
 

Drinks at school – Water only 
We are seeing some students bringing energy drinks to 

school particularly one called PRIME. This drink along with 
most energy drinks are NOT recommended for children 
under the age of 15. I encourage families to talk with their 

children about the power of advertising and reading the 
fine print before consuming beverages such as these. 
While PRIME produce two versions of the drink Hydration 
(which contains no caffeine) and Energy (which does 

contains caffeine and is only available online in Australia) 
the hydration version is still not suit- able to bring to 
school.  

Many of our Grade 3-6 classes watch Behind The News. 

Did you know there is an episode about the use of energy 
drinks:  
https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/btn-classroom- 
episode-5-2023/102044632 

Please ensure your children are not bringing energy or 
sports drinks to school. Water is sufficient in the majority 
of circumstances and is all that is permitted in the 
classroom. Thank you 
 

NAPLAN 

Yesterday our students in Years 3 completed the final 

National Assessment Program test. All the students in 
years 3 and 5 showed excellent stamina and persistence 
while sitting the tests and I would like to congratulate 
them all on their resilience and aspiration during the 

testing period. 
 

Smart Watches 
If students wear smart watches to Thomastown West 
Primary School, they should be handed into the Office 
by students as soon as they arrive at school and then 
collected at the end of the school day. All smart devices 

are locked away safely in a cabinet at the Office. Please 
refer to our school policy that aligns with the 
Department of Education policy for mobile phones and 

smart watches on pages 4-7. Due to the delicate nature 
of watches, students should consider bringing a case or 
sleeve to protect their smart watch. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Buddies 
This week our students met up with their Buddy Classes 

to prepare for our Easter Hat parade. Already the 

buddies have developed trusting relationships with one 

another which enhance our friendly and supportive 

school community. Buddy sessions will continue every 3 

weeks for the remainder of the year because there are 

significant benefits for the older buddy in acknowledging 

their leadership, responsibility and pride in their ability 

to be helpful. 

 
 

 

 

 

Education is Powerful,  
Student Agency Matters,  
Teachers Make a Difference &  
Every Minute  of Learning Counts, so 
arrive on time, ready to learn at 
quarter to nine!  
 

Sandi Young 

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/btn-classroom-episode-5-2023/102044632
https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/btn-classroom-episode-5-2023/102044632
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Who has joined  

Class Dojo  2023? 
 

Are you missing out? 
 

Teachers at TWPS use Class Dojo to communicate with you and  

can share your child’s learning and wellbeing successes with you.  

Parents can also use Class Dojo to reward their children with Dojo reward points 

The great thing about Class Dojo is that it offers a two-way message service.  

You can easily send a message or reply back to the teacher with a quick message.  

(Compass is only one-way communication. That is, from TWPS to the parents and carers). 



FRIENDLY REMINDER:  

ALL STUDENTS MUST WEAR THEIR  

SCHOOL HATS WHEN OUTSIDE. 

If your child has lost their hat, they can be purchased at the office for $14.  



All year 
round 

Thomastown West Primary School compulsory 
school uniform items are as follows: 

is navy blue. 



WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

BASKET BALL COURT 
TEAM ASSEMBLY 

In your child’s building 

Friday  17th February   Friday  10th February   

Friday 3rd March  Friday  24th February   

Friday 17th March *SRC and Student Voice Badges presented* Friday  10th March  

Friday 31st March Friday 24th March 

Thursday 6th April at 12pm  

S.R.C News 
On Monday 3rd April we will be having a fundraiser for the National 
Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence. On this day, all students 
are asked to dress up as your favourite superhero and take a stand 
against bullying. Thomastown West Primary school will give the 
proceeds  to BZ’s bullying prevention programs. This will support 
students in different schools across Victoria to feel safe and 
comfortable, and ready to learn!  

A dollar on this day, will keep the bullies away. 
➢ Date: Monday 3rd April 

➢ Cost: A gold coin donation please 

➢ Mission: Dress up as your favourite superhero and  

      take a stand 

against 

bullying. 

 
 



 



 



Term 1  Week 9 Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 

There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

education.                       Why is regular attendance at school important?  

Regular school attendance will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will achieve 

better when they go to school all day, every school day...  

 

 

Prep Last Week  This Week Year 3/4 Last Week  This Week 

Room 2 83% 77% Room 9 87% 86% 

Room 3 84% 88% Room 10 89% 83% 

Year 1/2 Last Week This Week Room 11 82% 78% 

Room 4 70% 79% Room 12 88% 88% 

Room  5 74% 78% Year 5/6 Last Week This Week 

Room 6 77% 85% Room 15 95%   94% 
   Room 16 80% 80% 

   Room 17 90% 80% 

      Room 18 74% 80% 



Term 1 Week 9 

Congratulations to Room 2 with  208 Dojo Points  

Prep 
Raika 

 16 Dojo Points 

Grade 1/2 
Wafa 

17 Dojo Points 

Grade 3/4 
Mae 

 11 Dojo Points  

Grade 5/6 
Ava 

 12 Dojo Points  

Most Dojo points Prep - 6 
Wafa 

17 Dojo Points 

 

 

 

 

We are proud to introduce these students who are taking part in the Maths Olympiad program for 2023. 
These students are: Shorya , Mason ,Salah, Eli, Arrina, Japjyot, Eric, Steve and Pip . This is an annual  
contest that has been offered by Australasian Problem-Solving Mathematical Olympiads Inc (APSMO) 
since 1987 and is designed specifically for high achieving students. The Olympiads consist of four  
separate contests held approximately six weeks apart between May and September. The overall aim of 
the Olympiads is to encourage students to develop important mathematical problem-solving skills by 
consistently working on a wide range of problem-solving questions over a period of time. The school  
organises regular practice sessions during which your child will be taught the skills and techniques  
required to develop their maths problem solving skills. We are committed to providing your child this 
opportunity to further develop their reasoning and problem-solving skills.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Hello everyone! 

 

FRIED RICE LETTUCE CUPS 
 

 FEEDS: 4-6.  

 Looking for a new way to serve up your food? Try a lettuce cup! Children will love filling a 

crisp lettuce leaf with delicious fried rice and eating straight from their hands. This is a great 

way to empty your fridge and use up any leftover rice and vegetables. 

 

 EQUIPMENT: 

➢ Measuring cup and spoons  

➢ Chopping board   

➢ Cook’s knife  

➢ Small bowl  

➢ Whisk or fork  

➢ Wok  

 

INGREDIENTS: 

➢ 6 eggs  

➢ 3 tsp salt-reduced soy sauce  

➢ 2 cm knob of ginger peeled and finely 

chopped  

➢ 2 tsp sunflower oil  

➢ 4 cups cooked rice  

➢ 1 bunch spring onions, finely chopped 

➢ 2 silverbeet leaves, finely chopped  

➢ 1 small red onion, peeled and finely 

chopped  

➢ 1 small carrot, finely chopped or grated  

➢ 30 small whole lettuce leaves  

 

WHAT TO DO: 

1.  Beat the eggs in the small bowl with the ginger.  

2. Heat the wok with 1 tsp sunflower oil.  

3. Pour in the egg mixture and leave to cook for 20 seconds, before folding onto itself and cooking 

through.  

4. Remove the egg from the wok and allow it to cool on the chopping board, then slice it thinly.  

5. Heat the remaining sunflower oil in the wok. 

6. Add the onion, ginger, carrot and spring onions and cook for 2 minutes, then add the rice and soy 

sauce.  



NEXT WEEK IS THE LAST WEEK OF HUB PROGRAMS FOR TERM 1 



TWPS Fundraising 

 

Our annual Easter fundraiser has kicked off!  

For every 6 pack of Hot Cross Buns you order,  

Bakers Delight Rivergum will give $2 to our school.  

The more buns you purchase the more profit TWPS makes.   

Please fill out your order form and bring it  

back to the office by Thursday 30th March.  

Orders will be ready to collect from TWPS  on 

Tuesday 4th April 2023. 

Thomastown West Primary Easter Raffle 
 

To assist our school with the 2023 Easter Raffle… 

 

We ask parents and carers to bring an Easter egg or chocolate by 
3 April. Prize hampers will be made from the donations for each 

grade.  

Parents and carers are asked to purchase a Raffle ticket. 

 

Hampers will be made for each classroom 
 

The raffle will be drawn on Thursday 6th April 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

➢ Every Wednesday and Friday your child can order a lunch order. 

➢ Lunch orders can only be ordered via the School Connect App.  

➢ Cut off time is 8.30 am  









BEFORE SCHOOL CARE from 7am 

Front Gate opens at 8:30am 

1. 
2. 

3. 4. 5. 

6. 7. 8. 
















